

PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 28 APRIL 2019

#### **Church Officer Elections**

Over the course of the last year, several of our men who had been nominated by the congregation have been walking with, serving with, training with, and learning from our deacons and elders as officer-candidates. They have read a number of prescribed books, studied with Brian and George, worked to care for our flock, and learned about servant-leadership from the inside out. They have completed their studies and have been examined by our session. Ballots are available in the church lobby for members of the congregation to confirm the calling and election of these godly men, in accordance with the PCA's Book of Church Order. You may choose any and/or all of them. Afterward, the men who are thus approved by the congregation will be ordained as officers of Parish Presbyterian Church.

# First Wednesday Prayer

Our monthly prayer meeting is this Wednesday at 6:30 PM at Parish. This is a great opportunity for the whole congregation to lift up our own needs as well as those of our community, our nation, and our world.

# Missions Quarterly Offering

Our Quarterly Offering will be used to raise funds to kick off the Wrap Around Ministry at Parish, a ministry to bring foster care awareness to our congregation. The funds will be used for events, speakers, and to help individual families who begin the process of foster care. Special offering envelopes are available in the foyer and can be left in the tithe box. For more information, contact Maggie Purifoy (mgpurifoy@gmail.com).

### Book of the Month

Get your copy of a new book entitled *Indispensable: The Basics of Christian Belief* by David P. Cassidy. The book is portrayed as a "swiss army knife" for the basics of Christian belief. It covers topics such as: Jesus Christ, faith, justification, adoption, union with Christ, and much more. Purchase your copy from the bookshelf in the lobby today!

### Bible Reading Cards

Pick up your May reading card in the lobby on the table with the tithe box, or you may print your own from our website.



There is a Nursing Mom's Room inside the kitchen. E-mail prayer requests to prayer@parishpres.org Visiting Parish? Feel free to email or call: office@parishpres.org / 615-574-1029 4150 Clovercroft Rd, Franklin, TN 37067

# Women's Bible Study Committee Formation

The Women's Bible Study Committee is forming to set our ladies' Bible studies in motion for the Summer and Fall 2019 and Winter/Spring 2020 studies. It is open to those who love the Word of God, have a calling to see the women of Parish grow in understanding of how to study and apply Scripture, and will regularly attend Bible study. Contact Karen Grant (karen@parishpres.org) for more information.

# Help for the Sexual Revolution

Do you have a friend or family member identifying as LGBTQ? On Wednesday, May 1<sup>st</sup> and Saturday, May 4<sup>th</sup>, our presbytery will be presenting three separate seminars on Gospel sexuality. These seminars are rooted in Scripture and taught by the experienced staff of Harvest USA. For more information or to register, please contact Harvest (brooke@harvestusa.org).



### Calendar

Today—

Worship: 8:30 and 11 AM Sunday School: 10 AM Youth Bible Study: 6:30 PM

Tuesday-

Men's Bible Study in Spring Hill: 6 AM Men's Bible Study Downtown: 6:30 AM

Wednesday—

Men's Bible Study at Parish: 6 AM Prayer Meeting: 6:30 PM

rayer meeting. 0.00 rm

## Nursery Volunteers Next Sunday

First Service—Robin Wilkes, Kimberly Yates, and Elizabeth Parolini

Sunday School—June Kern, Blair Blair, and Clara Soundara Second Service—Carin Meerdink and Rosalia Mastroberti

# Emmaus Volunteers

First Service—

4/28—Maureen and Aaron Anderson

5/5—Sherri Clark and Jamie Parolini

Second Service—

4/28—Ionathan Mastroberti

5/5—Karen Grant

#### Linens

April—Blair Crist May—Kathy Hutcheson

Send questions or new announcements to: announcements@parishpres.org